
 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER – OCTOBER 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

This half term has just flown by and the children have been extremely busy with their learning.  

Following our visible consistencies, they have exhibited excellent learning behaviours and been 

practising their learning superpowers.  Our September topic This is me had a DT focus and gave 

the children the opportunity to explore food and recipes. My Time My Place has begun with a 

geographical focus and we will become historians after half term. Please see Parent Planners 

for more information. 

 

We have loved having Louvain in on Wednesday mornings to share Bible stories and to hear her 

wonderful anecdotes.  Open the Book have also brought the Bible alive, and the children love 

participating in the stories.  We have focused on one of our values each week, this week has 

been thankfulness.  We enjoyed the harvest service today: the children sang beautifully and 

entertained us with their wonderful performances. 

 

Ann Mulders from HSBC has been in to support the children with their monetary knowledge.  She 

also presented Upper Arley with the special Money Award for 2024, and we received another 

beautiful glass trophy.  You can see a photo from our special assembly below. 

 

Sports events have been high on the agenda at Upper Arley and Mr Derrer has more information 

about what the children have been up to later on in this newsletter. 

 

Boom Reader is now up and running.  Thank you to those who have made the move from 

recording reading in the paper record.  If you have not had chance to download the App, 

please do so.  Conversely if you are experiencing difficulties, get in touch and we shall try to 

help you get up and running.  

 

Attendance has been very good since we started back in September.  Some classes are 

regularly achieving 100% each week.  Thank you for your support with this.  

 

Thank you to the PTFA who have recently furnished us with some covered wooden units for our 

wellington boots.  Miss Wildboar has put them all together and they will do a great job at keeping 

our boots dry, as well as neat and tidy. 

 

We had a tremendous response to the non-uniform bring a bottle day. Thank you, as well, to all 

our families who attended our recent parents’ evening.  It is so important that we work together 

to support your child/children.  If you haven’t had a chance to meet with your child/children’s 

teacher, please contact the office.  

Remember if you do have issues or 

concerns, however big or small, please 

get in touch. 

 

I would like to wish you and your family 

a happy and relaxing half term break. 
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Attendance for the School Year 

 
 

                       Owls                                 Swifts                               Falcons                             Robins 

                      98.31%                              97.18%                              95.68%                             95.67% 

 

The target this year is to ensure all children have at least 96% attendance.  

 Attendance for the academic year is 93.73%   

 

 

Thank you to all Parents and Carers for ensuring that their child/children attend school and are 

punctual for the start of the school day. Good attendance has a positive impact on your child’s 

well-being and educational outcomes. We do know that from time-to-time children 

are too poorly to come to school. If this is the case, please ring the school office by 9.00am on 

01299 861260 or email, if you prefer to office@upperarleycofeschool.org.  It is important that you 

inform school if your child is unwell. 

 

If your child has a medical appointment, please bring in the relevant letters to the office and if 

possible, try and arrange for these to be outside of the school day. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Our school vision: 

 

Through our vision of ONE COMMUNITY, LEARNING AND GROWING TOGETHER 

SHARING GOD’S LOVE, we recognise everyone as a child of God.  Through 

this learning, we encourage all to grow in their learning, so that everyone 

can achieve and flourish in all they do.   

   

“I can do all this through Christ because he gives me strength”.     

                                                                              Philippians 4:13   
 

 

 

mailto:office@upperarleycofeschool.org
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Happy Hares 

 
Happy Hares have had a wonderful start to the school year, they 

have been exploring their surroundings and getting to know new 

friends. The children have enjoyed sharing stories about their families 

and they were excited to share their family photos during circle 

times so thank you for sending them in. This really helps the children 

with their learning and retaining that sticky knowledge. The children 

have enjoyed joining Owls working on their mixing skills while making 

bread and muffins. I look forward to next term looking at Light, 

Autumn colours and celebrations. 

     

 

Owls 

 
RE 

We have been thinking about what makes us feel we belong and how we might show we 

belong to different groups. The children discussed who was in their family, sports and 

recreation groups as well as any faith groups they belong to. We enjoyed thinking about the 

artefacts used in a Baptism and how ceremonies 

and celebrations help to make someone feel 

welcome in our groups. 

 

Talk 4 Write 

We love stories! Owls have been using lots of 

actions and expression to retell stories. We think it 

is very funny when the animals misbehave in ‘The 

Squeaky Story’ but we think the Little Red Hen 

should give her farm friends another chance to 

help her. 

 

Maths 

We have been developing our understanding of 

measures and patterns. We compared the size and length of items around the classroom and 

outdoors and created our own patterns using a range of resources. We have enjoyed baking 

cakes and bread using accurate counting 

Creating a picnic counting to 3 items 
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Topic 

We have loved learning about growing and 

changing. We chatted about ourselves and 

thought about milestones such as learning to walk 

before we started school. We had lots of fun 

exploring the leaves on our play area and in Forest 

School. We noticed which of our trees are 

beginning to shed their leaves and which are 

evergreen. 

 

Robins 
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Swifts                                                                       
This half term has been a wonderful start to a new school year, and we have been very busy! 

We began the term with our Design Technology unit where we designed a healthy soup that 

was suitable for a variety of people using seasonal vegetables. In art, we explored the work of 

Frida Kahlo, applying these learned techniques to our own self-portraits. We have then 

continued our learning into visiting our local community and practising our watercolour skills by 

painting the local landscape. The children thoroughly enjoyed the venture into the village, 

and we talked about our new knowledge of rivers as we looked at the (flooded!) River 

Severn.   It has been a lovely first half term and I look forward to working with the children after 

half term. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Falcons 
What a fantastic half term it has been!  In English, we have really enjoyed writing our own 

suspense story using the video clip ‘Alma.’ We have been developing our setting and 

character descriptions, in order to write our own sequel and share our stories with our friends. 

Year 6 have loved swimming lessons this half term and we have all made excellent progress – 

Year 5 are really excited to begin their swimming after half term. As well as swimming, we have 

thoroughly enjoyed our weekly netball and hockey sessions – where we have been 

developing a range of skills and exploring characteristics of how to be a successful team 

player.  

In Geography, we have been looking at different climate zones and their characteristics. Also, 

we have been learning about the main causes of flooding and the impact these have on our 

local area. To develop our understanding of flooding further, we looked at a range of 

photographs and newspaper articles and discussed how and why the flooding has affected 

specific areas and how these could be prevented in the future. Also, we used maps and 6 grid 

references to locate clues within our school grounds. 
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Art has been great fun this half term – we have explored the work of  

L.S Lowry and used his self-portraits to create our own in the style of  

his artwork. We used hatching, cross-hatching and blending techniques 

to create our fantastic final portraits.  We have also enjoyed learning all 

about the circulatory system and even had the chance to investigate 

and observe a sheep’s heart. 

 

 

Sports Events  
Autumn term is always a time for new faces to come to the fore.  Sports Ambassadors, House 

Captains, Wellbeing Champions, Sports Crew places all need filling. All these posts are so 

crucial for a school as small as ours, and it is always a pleasure to see these children blossom 

as the year progresses. Badges, Certificates and letters (where applicable) have all been 

dished out and the final bit of training for the Sports Crew and Wellbeing Champions will be 

completed by mid-November. 

 

The Sports Calendar kicks into gear in October and the first event saw us attend our KS1 

Multisport Festival at Bewdley L.C. on Friday 4th October.  The children from Robins class took 

part with five other schools in a circuit of around 12 games that included Football, Boccia, 

Athletics, Volleyball and Basketball...A lovely start to our year! 
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The next event on Tuesday 15th October saw us travel all the way down to Worcester to take 

part in a Tenpin Bowling Competition.  Eight children from KS2 attended and took part in a 10 

frame Competition, against 18 other schools from Worcestershire.  There were some 

memorable strikes and spares from all our children, but a special mention must go to Jessie, 

who was one of only seven children (out of 123 that took part) to score over 100 for her 10 

frames! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Finally for this half-term we attended the Years 3 & 4 Tag Rugby Festival at Kidderminster R.C.  

A squad of four Year 2s, three Year 3s and three Year 4s took part in a range of tagging, 

passing and small sided games.  We then progressed in to a mini league of 3 schools (St 

Wulstan’s, Burlish Park and Upper Arley) with each school playing each other twice in total. 

After a cautious start we soon got into our stride and won all of our games, with some 

outstanding passing, tagging and support play. A remarkable effort considering that our 

squad was of such a young age, compared to their opponents. 

 

Year 6 have had their curriculum swimming lessons this half term and will be taking their 

assessments on Wednesday 23rd October. Year 4 and 5 will be swimming next half term. 

Next term we aim to defend our Year 6 Girls’ Cross Country title, that we have won for the last 

two years, and all the KS2 children will take part in Netball and Hockey house competitions.  
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Pick a Pumpkin 
The children thoroughly enjoyed finding their pumpkin in the  

pumpkin patch.  A big thank you goes to the PTFA for  

organising all of the pumpkins and to the kind Pumpkin Lady  

for the donations. 

 

Open Mornings 
If you know of any families whose children are coming up to 

Nursery or Reception age, please let them know about our  

Open Mornings. 
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Forest Friends 
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Internet Safety 
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Dates for your Diary 

 
Forest School Swifts and Falcons – Tuesdays 

Swimming Year Five and Four – Wednesdays 

Forest School Robins, Owls and Happy Hares – Fridays 

Please bring PE kits in at the start of the week  

 
Friday 25th October - TED Day - school closed to children 

Wednesday 6th November – Year 6 to Arley Arboretum 

Thursday 7th November - Reception and Nursery Open Morning 

Friday 8th November – Book fair arrives in school  

Friday 8th November – Forest Friends - 10am to 11am. 

Monday 11th November – Anti Bullying Week 

Wednesday 13th November – Wyre Forest Trail for Owls and Happy Hares 

Thursday 14th November – School Photos 

Friday 15th November – Children in Need Day – Wear your Spots 

Friday 15th November – Swifts to The Shropshire Discovery Centre 

Monday 18th November – Road safety Week 

Wednesday 20th November - Falcons to Bishop’s Wood 

Thursday 21st November – Reception and Nursery Open Morning 

Friday 29th November - Non-uniform Day - bring chocolate 

 

Friday 6th December - Non-Uniform Day - bring another bottle!  

Friday 6th December – Forest Friends - 10am to 11am. 

Friday 6th December - Christmas Crafts - Parents invited 

Wednesday 11th December – Christmas performance 9am and 6pm 

Friday 13th December – Christmas Fayre 

Monday 16th December - Elfridges 

Wednesday 18th December – Christmas Dinner 

Thursday 19th December – Christmas service in Church 

Thursday 19th December – Pantomime 

Friday 20th December – Christmas Parties 
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Term Dates 2024-2025 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ONE COMMUNITY, LEARNING AND GROWING TOGETHER, 

SHARING GOD’S LOVE 

 


